ASHWATER PARISH HALL
MINUTES OF TRUSTEES MEETING – WEDNESDAY 18 OCTOBER 2017
In attendance – Trustees: Colin Vallance (Chair), Helen Bone, Letitia Yetman, Andrew Patterson, Ivan Buxton, Andrew Stacey, Judith Addicott.  Treasurer: David Vaughan
Apologies – 
	1. DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

It was confirmed the meeting was quorate and there were no declarations of interest
CV informed Trustees that Paul Moon has resigned as Trustee with immediate effect due to limited time to fulfil the role.  Paul has offered to continue to help with practical tasks where needed. 

	Actions

	2. MINUTES OF MEETING –  19 JULY 2017
The minutes were approved as a correct and accurate record.

	

	3. MATTERS ARISING

Minutes of 27 April 2017 – changes made and minutes re-circulated to Trustees.
Jack Moon plaque – Agreed to go ahead with in the same style as the Gliddon plaque, to be mounted on the wall outside the hall.  CV to email suggested wording to LY to run past Trevor Moon. (Carried forward from previous meetings)
Lower boundary of lawn – The plants which Trustees agreed to plant along the boundary still need to be planted, this will need to be done in the Autumn now. (Carried forward from previous meetings).
Skittle alley – This is now half painted but needs completing

Health and safety – repairs to the dip in the car park entrance are completed.

Maintenance
· The heating is now working so has not been serviced.

Online banking access – There is currently only one card reader.  A second one is needed so that David can access and make payments online.

PAT testing – IB will ask Damon Siddal to carry out the PAT testing.
Hall hire charges – A note has been included in the Parish newsletter to remind residents of the hall hire charges.  IB will re-circulate the rates to Trustees.


	CV

LY/ working party
IB
IB/DV

IB
IB



	4. Treasurer’s Report
DV presented profit and loss accounts up to the end of quarter 2 (30 September 2017).  Key points are set out below:
· Surplus for period £26,653.02 (£526.26 - net surplus on operation, £26,126.78 – net proceeds from fundraising activity)*
· YTD Surplus £28,312.04 (£1.681.61 - net surplus on operation, £26,630.43 – net proceeds from fundraising activity)*
*Fundraising activity includes a £25,000 grant from Torridge District Council towards the extension project.  A photo opportunity is to be arranged to take place at one of the Friday morning coffee mornings.

Judith Addicott passed on a further £10.00 donation to the Treasurer which was received as part of the wine walk event.
A new electricity contract has been signed for a twelve month period from 1 January 2018 with new supplier, Opus.  Costs: 13.12p per unit plus 30p per day standing charge.

The Annual Return for the Charity Commission has been completed.  It is likely that next year we will need to complete a full return including accounts as our income will be over £25,000 due to the extension project.  In completing the Annual Return the Charity Commission asked if the following policies are in place: Risk Management; Investment; Safeguarding; Conflict of Interest; Managing Volunteers.  IB answered ‘NO’.   It may be necessary to establish some or all of these policies in future.
	IB



	5. Health and Safety
No accidents have been reported for the period.
Most of the First Aid supplies have passed their use by date and need to be replaced.
Trustees raised no further health and safety issues.
	IB


	6. Maintenance
· The broken window in the skittle alley has been replaced.
· The unpleasant smell in the toilets has been resolved.  Thanks go to Steven Fry for sorting the issue.  He identified that the pipe behind the toilet had not been fitted correctly.

· It was agreed that the one light fitting which is not working in the Jack Moon Hall would not be replaced until another fitting fails, as the remaining lights provided adequate light.

· Tim Luxton has offered to paint the marks on the meeting room wall resulting from the photographic display, at no cost to the hall.

· As Phil Luxton is no longer able to cut the hedge it was agreed that we ask Wicketts for a quote.

· The Parish Council have provided two large planters and bulbs and have purchased winter hanging baskets.

· Volunteers are needed to help paint the skittle alley.

· The issue with the rotten posts, which Coydes have been asked to rectify needs to be followed up as there has been no further developments since the last meeting.
	LY

LY

	7. Charitable Status
· The proposed constitution for the new CIO has not yet been submitted to the Charity Commission, pending the renewal of the shop lease being finalised.
	IB

	8. Hall extension
· The £25,000 grant from Torridge DC has been received.
· An application to the Postcode Lottery has been made – no response so far.
· A stage two application is being made to Comic Relief via the Devon Community Foundation for £1,000.

· IB has registered the project for Aviva funding – voting commences on 24.10.17.  All Trustees encouraged to vote and ask friends and family to vote.

· Other funding possibilities include LEADER, the Clothworkers Foundation and the Big Lottery.  IB is meeting the Big Lottery on 24.10.17.

· Planning permission is due to lapse on 12.11.17.  John Forward is willing to make the new application on behalf of the hall.
	IB

ALL

IB

	9. Events
60’s and 70’s Disco – Scheduled for 18 November.  The option of hog roast was discussed which would cost £5.00 per head with a minimum of 100.  It was agreed that this was too high risk for this event.  The disco will cost £100.  Ticket price agreed at £5.00 for adults and £3.00 for children (accompanied by adults).  No food will be provided.  LY will produce a poster and AS agreed to do the bar on the night.
Future events:
· Spring Jazz afternoon including a hog roast.

· Circus Berzercus – agreed that the hall would put on a circus event for families in the Parish free of charge.  HB to investigate further.
	LY/AS
HB

	10. Any other business
The Parish Council have offered to pay for the installation and ongoing maintenance (including electricity) of a second defibrillator for the village to be located outside the hall entrance.  Trustees agreed to this.  CV to write to accept the offer.

The Parish Council have asked if they can site a post box at the hall.  Trustees suggested that the Parish Council share the hall post box – CV will write and suggest this.  A sign will need to be added to the post box.
Trustees are invited to the Devon Communities Together AGM.  IB will likely attend.

IB will source a Christmas Tree.
	CV

CV
IB
IB

	11. Date of next meeting

The next Trustees meeting to be held on Wednesday 17 January 2018 at 8.00pm
	


